CITY OF NEW BEDFORD
JONATHAN F. MITCHELL, MAYOR

February 16, 2017

City Council President Joseph P. Lopes, and
Honorable Members of the City Council
133 William Street

New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Lopes and Honorable Members of the City Council:
I am submitting for your approval a LOAN ORDER that the Order of the City

Council approved by the Mayor on June 25, 2004, be amended to add the Union Street
Sewer Separation Project and general system improvement purposes.
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CITY OF NEW BEDFORD
CITY COUNCIL

February 23, 2017

AN ORDER TO AMEND THE ORDER APPROVED ON JUNE 25, 2004 APPROPRIATING
$21,608,000 AND AUTHORIZING BONDS AND NOTES OF THE CITY FOR VARIOUS SEWER
PROJECTS TO ADD THE UNION STREET SEWER SEPARATION PROJECT AND GENERAL
SYSTEM IMPROVEMENTS TO THE PURPOSES FOR WHICH THE FUNDS MAY BE
BORROWED AND PERMITTING ANY BOND PREMIUM TO BE SPENT ON PROJECT COSTS

BE IT ORDERED, BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW BEDFORD AS FOLLOWS:

ORDERED: that the Order of the City Council approved by the Mayor on June 25, 2004 be and hereby
is amended to add the Union Street Sewer Separation Project and general system improvement purposes,
such that the amended order reads in its entirety as follows:

“ORDERED: that $21,608,000 is appropriated for the purpose of financing the
construction of the West End Sewer Separation Project — Phase 4, West End Sewer
Separation Project — Phase 5, Deane Street Sewer Separation Project and Coggeshall
Street Sewer Separation Project, Union Street Sewer Separation Project, and general
system improvements, and the planning costs related to the development of the CSO
Long-Term Control Plan Update, and including without limitation all costs thereof as
defined in G.L. ¢.29C, §1; that to meet this appropriation the Treasurer with the
approval of the Mayor and the Committee on Finance is authorized to borrow
$21,608,000 and issue bonds or notes therefore under G.L. ¢.44 and/or G.L. c29Cor
any other enabling authority; that such bonds or notes shall be general obligations of
the City unless the Treasurer with the approval of the Mayor and the Committee on
Finance determines that they should be issued as limited obligations and may be
secured by local system revenues as defined in G.L. ¢.29C, §1; that the Treasurer with
the approval of the Mayor and the Committee on Finance is authorized to borrow all
or a portion of such amount from the Massachusetts Clean Water Trust established
pursuant to G.L. ¢.29C and in connection therewith to enter into a loan agreement
and/or a security agreement with the Trust and otherwise to contract with the Trust
and the Department of Environmental Protection with respect to such loan and for any
federal or state aid available for the project or for the financing thereof; that the
Mayor is authorized to enter into a project regulatory agreement with the Department
of Environmental Protection, to expend all funds available for the project and to take
any other action necessary to carry out the project; and further that any premium
received by the City upon the sale of any bonds or notes approved by this order, less
any such premium applied to the payment of the costs of issuance of such bonds or
notes, may be applied to the payment of costs approved by this order in accordance
with Chapter 44, Section 20 of the General Laws, thereby reducing the amount
authorized to be borrowed to pay such costs by a like amount.”
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Commissioner

Water
Wastewater

CITY OF NEW BEDFORD Highways

Jonathan F. Mitchell, Mayor

TO:

FROM:

DATE:

Engineering
Cemeteries
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Ari Sky, CFO
Euzebio Arruda, Commissioner

February 8, 2017

Union St Project & Free Cash Appropriation

The Department of Public Infrastructure respectfully requests your support in seeking City Council
approval to amend the May 27, 2004 Council appropriation for Wastewater projects to include language
which allows work to be done on the Union Street Sewer Separation Project and general system
improvements,

The city has received a MassWorks grant in the amount of $2,500,000 for the Union Street project. The
total estimated project value is approximately $3,000,000. There is roughly $1,000,060 lefiover from the
Coggeshall Street SRF project, and DEP has already approved the use of these funds for Union Street,
should Council be in agreement to amend the original order language. This leaves the project with a
shortfall of roughly $1,500.000.

We are proposing that a portion of the shortfall be paid from this year’s free cash certification from
Water. At this time, [ would like to request your support in recommending to the Mayor the appropriation
of $1.000,000 from Water free cash to the Union Street project and the remaining $1,008,667.00 to the
established Water Stabilization Fund pursuant to M.G.L. Chapter 40: Section 5B,

This still Ieaves an estimated shortfall of $500.000, which we intend to procure from future years of the
MassWorks grant. Please do not hesitate 10 contact me with questions or concerns.
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